Silver Falcons - 2007 marks the 50th Anniversary of the Admissions Liaison Officer Program. As such, I would like to encourage everybody who can make this year’s Silver Falcon Convention in the fall. We are still waiting for the football schedule to be released to pick some tentative dates. Let’s make this convention the biggest and best ever! Please e-mail Kirk at ltckirkbrown@juno.com if you have interest in attending.

Gordon Palmer and Ozzie Purdy reported in on their participation in the Reserve Officers Association. Each year, ROA members are invited to attend the Confederation Interalliee des Officiers de Reserve in conjunction with NATO Reserve Officers within the sixteen NATO countries. Last summer it was held in Viterbo, Italy, an ancient walled city north of Rome. Both Gordon and Ozzie attended along with their wives. This CIOR gives attendees a chance to interact with fellow NATO Reserve Officers, view ceremonies, attend symposiums, take local trips, and of course, enjoy the local food. The 2007 CIOR will be held in Riga, Latvia, and the 2008 CIOR will be in Istanbul, Turkey. For additional information, log on to www.roa.org and click on CIOR.

I have some sad news on the passing of Bruce Herrstrom, Jack Howett, and John McClain.

Bruce Herrstrom of Sioux Falls, S.D., passed away of cancer on Aug. 17. He was honored with the ALO Lifetime Achievement Award and a 40-year Tallman pin at the January 2006 LOD Conference Banquet. Bruce was commissioned as a USAF Reserve Chaplain in 1956 and served in the Reserves and Guard for the next 30 years. He had a remarkable record of appointees to the Academy and AFROTC Scholarship Winners.

Jack Howett passed away in October. Originally from Lancaster, Penn., he lived there for many years and spent his career in the insurance industry, as well as serving in community groups. He and his wife had three sons. Jack was a pilot during World War II. He was recalled into the USAF Reserve, rose to the rank of colonel, and served as the Liaison Officer Commander for eastern PA. Interment was in Arlington National Cemetery on Oct. 19.

John Dudley McClain passed away on Dec. 29. He was a practicing attorney, college professor of political science, and law school professor for 40 years. In addition, he was an active duty instructor pilot in the USAF and a retired colonel in the Air Force Reserve. In his last assignment as an ALO, he was chosen Outstanding Deputy Liaison Officer Commander for the nation and served as the Liaison Officer Commander for Georgia.

Anyone wishing to honor these exemplary ALOs, may send a gift in their memory to the Tallman Endowment Fund. Checks should be sent to the AOG, Made out to the AOG with a notation at the bottom: “Tallman Fund, in memory of _____________ (Person’s Name).

That’s it for now. Please keep sending Ruth or Kirk your inputs and I look forward to seeing many of you at this year’s Silver Falcon Convention. 

